
1215 K Street, Suite 1650, Sacramento, CA 95814   |   www.rcrcnet.org   |   916.447.4806   |   Fax: 916.448.3154 

ALPINE  ·  AMADOR  ·  BUTTE  ·  CALAVERAS  ·  COLUSA  ·  DEL NORTE  ·  EL DORADO  ·  GLENN  ·  HUMBOLDT  ·  IMPERIAL  ·  INYO  ·  KINGS   ·  LAKE  ·  LASSEN 
MADERA  ·  MARIPOSA  ·  MENDOCINO  ·  MERCED  ·  MODOC  ·  MONO  ·  MONTEREY  ·  NAPA  ·  NEVADA  ·  PLACER  ·  PLUMAS  ·  SAN BENITO  ·  SAN LUIS OBISPO 

SANTA BARBARA  ·  SHASTA  ·  SIERRA  ·  SISKIYOU  ·  SOLANO  ·  SONOMA  ·  SUTTER  ·  TEHAMA  ·  TRINITY  ·  TULARE  ·  TUOLUMNE  ·  YOLO  ·  YUBA 

  
  
  

September 5, 2024 
 

  
   

The Honorable Gavin Newsom 
Governor, State of California  
1021 O Street, Suite 9000 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

 
RE: Senate Bill 504 (Dodd) – REQUEST FOR SIGNATURE 
 
Dear Governor Newsom, 
 
  On behalf of the Rural County Representatives of California (RCRC), we 
respectfully request your signature on Assembly Bill 504 (Dodd). This measure 
clarifies that defensible space should be maintained in the State Responsibility 
Area under all weather conditions and allows for a 3-year phase-in of new ember-
resistant zone standards for existing structures to account for staging of work and 
costs of compliance. RCRC is an association of forty rural California counties and 
the RCRC Board of Directors is comprised of elected supervisors from each 
member county.   
 
 Proper implementation and maintenance of defensible space around 
structures at risk of wildfire can have tremendous impacts on preventing ignitions 
and stopping the community-wide spread of fire during a high severity wildfire 
event.  RCRC has been supportive of stricter defensible space standards, 
including the statewide implementation of a 5-foot ember-resistant zone around 
structures to help safeguard buildings from fire ignition. However, while we support 
these standards, we also recognize that property owners where structures 
currently exist may need some lead time to account for the costs of compliance 
and procure contractors to complete structural work where necessary. This is 
particularly true in socioeconomically disadvantaged communities where 
property owners may have particular difficulty with the costs of immediate 
compliance with the new standards.  
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 SB 504 addresses these issues by allowing a 3-year window of lead time for 
existing structures to comply with the ember-resistant zone standards once they 
are finalized by the state. This lead-time not only allows property owners the ability 
to account for costs and labor necessary to comply with the standards, but 
affords CAL FIRE, CalOES, county governments and other relevant agencies 
valuable time to educate residents on the new standards and any assistance or 
programs that can aid them with meeting the requirements.  
 
 For the above reasons, RCRC respectfully requests your signature on SB 504. 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at sheaton@rcrcnet.org with any questions.   
  
           Respectfully,    
  
 
    
   STACI HEATON 
   Senior Policy Advocate  
  
 
cc: The Honorable Bill Dodd, Member of the California State Senate 
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